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Dear Committee Members, 

Thank you for the opportunity to make a submission in respect of the Electoral 
Amendment Bill 2024. 

The bill amends section 196 of the Electoral Act 2004. Section 196 prohibits a 
person from publishing or distributing “any advertisement, "how to vote" card, 
handbill, pamphlet, poster or notice” containing the “name, photograph or a 
likeness of a candidate or intending candidate” without consent. The proposed 
amendment would effectively limit this provision to applying to how to vote cards 
only. 

The original prohibition has been interpreted to include social media posts. This in 
effect makes it unlawful to comment on a candidate via social media during an 
election. 

The Greens are surprised that a case even needs to be made for this amendment 
– it should be obvious on its face that a ban on social media discussion of a 
candidate during an election campaign is unjustifiable and has a harmful effect on 
democratic participation. 

It is the Greens’ understanding, based on legal advice supplied by Cassy O’Connor 
MLC, that this provision is likely to be unconstitutional (see Appendix). It is not 
difficult to understand why preventing people from discussing a candidate by 
name during an election would infringe on the constitution’s implied freedom of 
political communication. 

We note that during the debate in the Council, a range of poor conduct during an 
election campaign was discussed. We submit that an outright ban on people 
discussing candidates is neither a proportional, nor reasonable, means to attempt 
to curtail inappropriate conduct. 

We also submit to members that, as likely unconstitutional law, it is inappropriate 
to keep this provision as drafted in the statutes. The only purpose this could serve 
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is to intimidate people into silence with laws that would be unlikely to survive a 
high court challenge. 

While the Greens support truth in political advertising laws, banning any and all 
speech about a candidate is not an acceptable stopgap. Controlling untruthful or 
hateful speech, with an outright ban on all speech, is manifestly not justifiable. 

We believe Tasmanians would be alarmed if they knew it was currently unlawful to 
name a candidate in a social media post during an election campaign. It is, frankly, 
the sort of law that has no place in a democracy. Freedom of political 
communication is essential for a functioning democracy, not a luxury. 

It is an embarrassment to the State that this remains on the statutes, and we urge 
Members to recommend supporting this bill as a matter of urgency. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

Damien Irving 
State Convenor 
Tasmanian Greens 
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Appendix - Relevant legal advice 
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